



**Lodge Executive Committee Meeting**  
**End Time: 10:45 AM**

**2/18/2024 Start Time: 10:00 AM**

Youth Officers

- ~~Thomas Humphreys - Lodge Chief~~
- ~~Dean Anderson - Lodge Vice Chief of Administration~~
- ~~Gadence Worsham - Lodge Vice Chief of Program~~
- ~~Ashton Bruce - Lodge Vice Chief of Finance and Tradition~~

Youth Chairs

- ~~Hunter Wright - Program and Service Chair~~
- ~~Will Pentecost - Brotherhood Chair~~
- Aiden Miller - Communications Chair
- ~~Charlie Snyder - Ceremonies Co-Chair~~
- Hayden Keithley - Ceremonies Co-Chair
- ~~Dean Anderson - Technology Chair~~
- Edwin Owens - Inductions Chair

Youth Ad Hoc Committee Chairs

- ~~Will Pentecost - Vigil Chair~~
- ~~Isabelle Guthrie - Conclave Chair~~
- ~~Colin Snyder - NOAC Chair~~

Adult Advisers Present

- ~~Chuck Martin - Lodge Adviser~~
- ~~Zach Sowell - Associate Lodge Adviser, Administration~~
- Trish Keithley - Associate Lodge Adviser, Program
- John Cozart - Associate Lodge Adviser, Finance and Tradition
- Ronda Standridge - Program Adviser
- ~~Dave Colston - Service Adviser~~
- ~~Scott Harrison - Communications Adviser~~
- Samuel Humphreys - Website Adviser
- Andrew Humphreys - Technology Adviser
- ~~Brad Stevens - Ceremonies Adviser~~
- Corbin Standridge - Brotherhood Adviser

Adult Ad Hoc Committee Advisers

- ~~Vince Sutherland - Vigil Adviser~~
- John Beach - Merchandise Adviser
- ~~Jamie Whartenby - Inductions Adviser~~
- ~~Brandon Henderson - NOAC Adviser~~
- ~~Jessica Guthrie - Conclave Adviser~~



**Lodge Executive Committee Meeting**  
**End Time: 10:45 AM**

**2/18/2024 Start Time: 10:00 AM**

**Opening**

**Lodge Officer Reports**

1. Lodge Chief - Thomas Humphreys

Pleased with L.O.A.C. turn out and the excitement brought back to the lodge from the event. Looks forward to the future of this year and the success we will have.

2. Lodge Vice Chief of Administration - Dean Anderson

Pleased with L.O.A.C. turn out as we had 55 registrants and 50 attendees. Excited to work with the Induction Chairman to ensure Spring Induction is a success for our candidates. The Communication Committee has been going strong and has recently on boarded their first member.

3. Lodge Vice Chief of Program - Cadence Worsham

Excited to begin work on the Spring Induction program with Hunter and integrate it with the induction element. Is very pleased with the turn out of L.O.A.C. and wanted to thank everyone involved for helping make the event a success.

4. Lodge Vice Chief of Finance and Tradition - Ashton Bruce

A total of \$837 in sales for the trading post. Says that ceremonies went well and any feedback is welcome.

**Committee Reports**

1. Program and Service - Hunter Wright

Feels that LOAC went well. Says that he will try to have a more cohesive service element in our future events, Has a service possibility with the Midsouth wildlife conservation for units and arrowmen. Would like to have a dangle for this event.

2. Brotherhood - William Pentecost

Had a total 11 brotherhood inductees and had a successful class to help them prepare. Would like to see more brotherhood inductees during Spring Induction as we have three more



**Lodge Executive Committee Meeting**  
**End Time: 10:45 AM**

**2/18/2024 Start Time: 10:00 AM**

opportunities available for the year. Would like to pull brotherhood candidates aside during inductions to help them study.

3. Ceremonies - Charlie Snyder

Stated that the brotherhood ceremony went well, however a ceremonialist got burned.

**Ad Hoc Committee Reports**

1. Vigil - Will Pentecost

Vigil voting will occur during Spring Induction after the ordeal ceremony in the Kia Kima Dining Hall. Vigil nomination forms will be opening soon.

2. NOAC - Colin Snyder

We have a total of 20 scouts and scouters registered. We will have three fundraiser patches. Working on creating a patch to handout. If interested in helping with NOAC please speak to Colin Snyder. Set fee for NOAC is \$1050 covers the National fee, flights, patch sets, merch package, van rental, hotel room, and visit to the Garden of the Gods. Patch sets will be ordered in the next week or so. Goal is to sell 75% of the flaps. Goal is to bring the total cost per participant down to \$750. Mr. Snyder is looking into purchasing and donating duffle bags and a backpack for all staff and participants.

3. Conclave - Isabelle Guthrie

Would like to have a finalized patch by the 29th of February. Would like for the t-shirt to be pink camo but it depends on a LEC vote. Goal of 35 Youth Male, 5 Youth Female participants. If reached, Thomas will wear a bigfoot costume during all of Conclave. Isabelle asked youth members to attend their district round tables to promote Conclave to unit leaders. Unit leaders will then promote conclave to their youth.



**Lodge Executive Committee Meeting**  
**End Time: 10:45 AM**

**2/18/2024 Start Time: 10:00 AM**

**Old Business**

- Adult nomination for Candy Davis came through at the district level.
  - Motion by Will. Second by Cadence.
    - Motion passes unanimously.

**New Business**

- Pink Camo T-shirt for Conclave.
  - Motion by Candance. Second by Will.
    - Motion does not pass.
  
- Pink T-shirt Presented as a Compromise to Pink Camo.
  - Motion passes unanimously.

**Lodge Adviser Minute**

**Closing**